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23 February 2024 

The Union Cabinet approved amendment in the Foreign Direct Investment (‘FDI’) policy for the space sector, on 21 
February 2024.  The amendment is in line with the vision and strategy mentioned under the Indian Space Policy 2023, 
which was notified as an overarching, composite, and dynamic framework to implement the vision for unlocking 
India’s potential in this industry through enhanced private sector participation. 
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Tax alert: Amendment in Foreign Direct 
Investment Policy for space sector 
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The space sub-sector has been 
divided into three different 
activities with defined limits for 
foreign investment in each such 
sector. 

 

Different foreign investment entry 
routes prescribed for each activity 
within the space sector. 
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Amendment in the Foreign Direct Investment Policy on Space Sector 

Background 

In 2020, the Government of India (‘GoI’) launched reforms in the space sector opening doors for enhanced 

participation by non-governmental entities functioning in the space domain, with the aim to provide them a level 

playing field. Subsequently, the GoI then approved the Indian Space Policy- 2023 on 06 April 2023, as an overarching, 

composite, and dynamic framework to implement the reforms vision. 

As per the existing FDI policy, 100% FDI is permitted in establishment and operation of satellites through the 

Government-approval route only. In line with the vision and strategy under the Indian Space Policy 2023, the Union 

Cabinet has eased the FDI policy for the space sector by prescribing liberalised FDI thresholds for various sub-

sectors/activities. 

The amended FDI Policy is as under: 

Under the amended FDI policy, 100% FDI is allowed in space sector. The entry routes for various activities under the 

amended policy are as follows: 

• FDI up to 74% is permitted under Automatic route; Government Approval required beyond 74% 

Satellites Manufacturing & Operation, Satellite Data Products and Ground Segment & User Segment 

• FDI up to 49% is permitted under Automatic route; Government Approval required beyond 49% 

Launch vehicles and associated systems or subsystems, creation of spaceports for launching and receiving 

spacecraft 

• FDI up to 100% is permitted under Automatic route 

Manufacturing of components and systems/ sub-systems for satellites, ground segment and user segment 

Comments 

The amendment is a positive step by the government which will attract foreign investment. This will further augment 

the ‘Make In India’ and the ‘Atmanirbhar Bharat’ initiatives of the government. Increased private sector participation 

would help generate employment and enable modern technology. 
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Deposit amount and its form shall be decided by the IFSCA, after considering scale of operation of IBC 

or OEC.  
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